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September 26, 2019

Office of the City Attorney

Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 » 200 East Wells Street = Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551
Telephone: 414.286.2601 » TDD: 414.286.2025 - Fax: 414.286.8550

To the Honorable Common Council
Of the City of Milwaukee

Room 205 — City Hall

RE: C.I File No. 1029-2019-1489
Communications from Eugene Agnew

Dear Common Council Members:

SUSAN E. LAPPEN
PATRICIA A. FRICKER
HEIDI WICK SPOERL
GREGG C. HAGOPIAN
JAY A. UNORA
KATHRYN Z. BLOCK
KEVIN P. SULLIVAN
THOMAS D. MILLER
ROBIN A. PEDERSON
JEREMY R. MCKENZIE
PETER J. BLOCK
JENNY YUAN

ALLISON N. FLANAGAN
HEATHER H. HOUGH
ANDREA J. FOWLER
PATRICK J. MCCLAIN
NAOMI E. GEHLING
CALVIN V. FERMIN
BENJAMIN J. ROOVERS

ELLENY B. CHRISTOPOULOS

RACHEL S. KENNEDY
TYRONE M. ST. JUNIOR
HANNAH R. JAHN

JULIE P. WILSON
GREGORY P. KRUSE
KIMBERLY A. PRESCOTT
SHEILA THOBANI
KATRYNA C. RHODES
NICOLE F. LARSEN
JAMES M. CARROLL
WILLIAM G. DAVIDSON
MEIGHAN M. ANGER
ALEXANDER R. CARSON
JENNIFER J. TATE
Assistant City Attorneys

We return the enclosed document which has been filed with the City Clerk and ask that it be introduced

and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with the following recommendation.

On March 25, 2019 Mr. Agnew experienced sewer backwater in his basement at 1923 W. Atkinson.
Mr. Agnew has submitted a claim against the City in the amount of $15,000.00 for personal property
damages that resulted from the sewer backwater. On March 26, 2019 Sewer Maintenance responded to
a backwater call at 1923 W. Atkinson, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53206. The City’s sanitary sewer was
checked and found to be clogged with heavy grease. A Sewer Jet Vac was called and the main was
immediately opened and restored to proper working condition.

This Sewer is on a regular cleaning schedule and was last cleaned on July 22, 2016. Sanitary sewers
are generally placed on a three year cleaning cycle. Past cleaning records do not indicate any unusual

problems.

Sewer Maintenance contends that they responded to the emergency situation at 1923 W. Atkinson in a
timely manner, followed standard procedures and took the appropriate action in unclogging the sewer.
The property damages incurred at 1923 W. Atkinson was not due to any negligence on the City’s part.
Therefore, we recommend that this claim be denied.

Very truly yours,

KATRYNA C. RHODES
Assistant City Attorney
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